August 29, 2007

The Honorable George Miller

Chairman, Committee on Education and Labor

U.S. House of Representatives

2205 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Miller,

There is widespread agreement that teaching is the most important in-school factor in student success. All of our nation’s students deserve instruction that helps them advance their learning. Unfortunately, too many children languish in classrooms in which the teaching fails to result in strong learning gains.  Additionally, too many teachers are subjected to ineffective and unfocused professional development that wastes their time and does not help them improve their classroom practices.

Low income students and students of color – the very students who most need strong teachers – are still significantly more likely than their peers to be taught by the weakest teachers. To be clear, there are many very committed and effective teachers working in high poverty and high minority schools. However, we all know the schools with the stiffest teaching and learning challenges get less than their fair share of the most able teachers.  

Congress has the opportunity to turn the tide. In the coming reauthorization of No Child Left Behind (NCLB), we urge Congress to seize the opportunity to dramatically upgrade the quality and effectiveness of teaching in our most challenged schools by:  1) better identifying the professional development needs in these schools and tailoring professional development opportunities to more accurately meet teacher needs and 2) providing strong incentives to get the best and the brightest teachers to the schools and students that most need them. 

We believe that the reauthorized NCLB must include provisions to require states, districts and schools using a growth model to measure Adequate Yearly Progress to measure teacher effectiveness based on improvements in student achievement and to use that information to better support teachers in improving academic performance.

Measuring teacher effectiveness is not only critical to ensuring that all students achieve, it is also cost-effective and workable. The same data systems necessary to support growth models in determining adequate yearly progress (AYP) in student achievement can be used to measure teacher effectiveness. This information can also be used to target limited professional development funds more productively and provide a meaningful basis for assuring that disadvantaged children have the same opportunity to receive effective classroom instruction as their more advantaged peers. 

Chairman Miller, Page 2

We urge Congress to require that every state that implements a growth model to measure student progress also be required to calculate growth by classroom, report that information and use it – in combination with principal and or peer observation – to prioritize professional development and to ensure that poor and disadvantaged students have the same access to effective teachers as their more advantaged peers.

Sincerely, 
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